Artistic Smiles Dentistry S.C.
3825 E. Calumet St., Suite 600, Appleton, W1 54915
Phone: (920)968-5000 FAX: (920)968-5002

NOTICE OF MATERIAL CHANGES TO OUR PRIVACY PRACTICES POLICY

EFFECTIVE: March 3™, 2017

BACKGROUND

The Health Insurance and Portability & Accountability Act of 1996 (HIPAA) gives individuals the right to be informed of
their healthcare providers’ privacy practices and the right to understand and control how their health information is used.
Healthcare providers are required to develop and distribute a notice that provides a clear explanation of these rights and
practices.

Our Practice has made material changes to our privacy practices, consistent with legal changes to HIPAA and the Health
Information Technology for Economic and Clinical Health Act (HITECH). We will be providing all of our patients with our
revised and updated Notice of Privacy Practices, and requesting a signed acknowledgment of receipt from each patient.

SUMMARY OF MATERIAL CHANGES TO OUR PRIVACY PRACTICES:

e We have added a statement to our Privacy Practices acknowledging that we may not use or disclose your
protected health information for marketing purposes, including disclosures that constitute sales, without your
authorization.

* We will be issuing new Patient Release of Records Authorization forms that allow patients fo choose whether to
allow or limit the Practice from disclosing their protected health information in certain ways, to include opting out
of fundraising communications.

e If the Practice maintains a patient’s psychotherapy notes, they will not be released unless you the patient signs an
authorization or if otherwise required by law.

e Patients have the right to restrict the Practice from disclosing certain protected health information to health plan
providers if the patient personally pays for their service in full.

e We have revised our internal privacy breach reporting practices to comply with 2013 changes in the HIPAA and
HITECH privacy rules, and patients have a right to receive a notification of breaches of unsecured protected
health information.

e Consistent with the Genetic Information Nondiscrimination Act (GINA), our Practice will not use or disclose any
genetic information to insurance providers or others for underwriting purposes.

If you would like additional information regarding our privacy practices, or if you have questions or concerns, please
contact us as indicated below.

Contact Officer: Patricia McConnell DDS

Address: 3825 E. Calumet St., Suite 600, Appleton, Wl 54915
Telephone: (920)968-5000

Fax: (920)968-5002

Email: artisticsmiles1@newbc.rr.com



